ity of Miami, Florida

\T\’ OFI
& A 3500 PAN AMERICAN DRIVE
2 k7,
TomAs P. ReEgaLabo & = MIAMI. FLORIDA 33133
MAYOR i S H:H (305) 250-5300
< — AN FAX (305) 854-4001
May 16, 2017 0 Rt

The Honorable Donald J. Trump
President of the United States
The White House

1600 Pennsylvania Avenue
Washington, DC 20500

Dear Mister President:

On behalf of the 60,000 Haitian-born community members living in our cities, we urge you to extend
the Temporary Protected Status (TPS) designation for Haiti before it expires on July 22, 2017. Doing so
would benefit our cities by ensuring that Haitian immigrant families in our communities may remain
together and that Haitian immigrants with TPS would be protected from having to return to a country
where dangerous conditions persist.

As local leaders. we have an interest in ensuring the vibrancy of our economies and the health and safety
of all our residents, including our immigrant residents. Immigrants make our communities stronger
economically. social. and culturally. We promote these interests through Cities for Action. a coalition of
over 150 mayors and county executives that advocates for policies to welcome and embrace our foreign-
born residents.

Terminating TPS for the approximately 50,000 Haitians who currently have it would significantly impact
local economies and communities. Our Haitian immigrant-residents work, pay taxes, and contribute to
our cities every day. They are ingrained in every aspect of our cities as they own small businesses, serve
in our governments. and work in our hospitals and schools. A decision to terminate TPS would not only
affect those who currently have Haitian TPS. but negatively impact their family members, employers,
and communities as well.

Extending TPS would also protect our Haitian immigrant residents from returning to dangerous and
unlivable conditions. Haiti first received TPS designation because of the devastating impacts of a 7.0
magnitude earthquake in 2010. With rebuilding efforts from the earthquake still incomplete, Hurricane
Matthew struck the country in October of last year, undoing much of the recovery effort and causing
immense loss of life. The country remains devastated, suffering from severe food shortages and a
significant deterioration of living conditions. Additionally, cholera remains rampant and deadly —it has
killed over 10.000 people and sickened hundreds of thousands more since the earthquake. 2,000 new
cholera cases were reported in just the period of February to mid-March of this year. TPS was designed
specifically to protect residents of our communities during humanitarian emergencies— the extension
of its designation for Haitians would be in the best interest of our cities and our country at large.

Local governments have a considerable interest in extending Haitian TPS, keeping immigrant families
together, and preventing members of our communities from being forced to return to dangerous
conditions. Therefore, we urge you to uphold our nation’s position as a humanitarian leader by
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continuing protections for Haitian immigrants and allowing them to remain temporarily within our
country through an extension ot TPS.

Sincerely,
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AL AL,/ ‘/ z
Tomas Regalado /
Mavyor of Miami
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